Raleigh Rotary Drive-In

(A Rotary Engine  Sports Car Group)

16124 New Light Road

Wake Forest, North Carolina 27587

April 15, 2005

Sgt.  McMahan

Troop G, NCHP

P.O. Box 790

Bryson City, North Carolina 28713

Subject: Trooper Jason Sama
Dear Sgt.  McMahan,
I am writing to commend one of your troopers. Jason Sama, on the outstanding and proactive job he did on Saturday April 9th.  

The Mazda RX-7 Clubs of the Southeast organized a regional sports car event staged around the Tail of the Dragon, US Highway 129, in the Smoky Mountains of western North Carolina.  As the organizer of the Raleigh Rotary Drive-Ins I was asked to help organize a safety presentation by the LEOs of the area.  We invited the two local sheriffs, and the counties’ EMS organizations to participate in this part of the program.  We view law enforcement involvement as an essential component of any sports car event that involves taking cars out on public roadways and mixing with nonevent participants such as driving the “Tail of the Dragon”.   Neither of the EMS organizations from Blount County Tennessee or Graham County responded and only the Graham County Sheriff offered to send his PAO and a deputy to speak to us.  Needless to say more pressing events prevented anyone from Graham County spending time with us and providing their law enforcement perspective on driving that section of Hwy 129. They did drop off a written message that we could read to the drivers.  We knew that our reading of this written statement would not have the same impact from us as it would from a law enforcement officer assigned to the area and knowledgeable of the hazards on that stretch of mountain road. 

Not long after the Graham County deputy left Trooper Sama was passing by and stopped to see what was going on.  A group of 40+ shiny sports cars parked in the Fontana Dam parking area tends to draw some attention.  He left his car and walked through the parking lot looking at the cars and exchanging comments with the people in the crowd.  I introduced myself as he walked by and after some small talk asked him if he would mind talking to us as a member of the NCHP.  As it turned out Trooper Sama had already found the event’s principle organizer and agreed to present the information left by the Graham County Sheriff and to give us his views on driving ”the Tail of the Dragon”, TOTD. When called upon Trooper Sama did an excellent and very professional job, his personal comments were very appropriate for our group of drivers, most having never been to that section of North Carolina and never having driven many mountain roads as interesting as US 129.

I want to commend and pass along the appreciation of all our members to Jason Sama for his initiative to stop and mingle with our group, and his willingness to step in and present the law enforcement officer’s perspective on our event and drive of the  “the Tail of the Dragon”.  Trooper Sama was not on the program, was not required by his superiors to show up and remind us that he was in the area, but did what a good law enforcement officer should do; he stopped by and talked to those in charge and offered his assistance when it was requested.   As many participants commented after the drive, the trooper didn’t deliver a lecture but simply stopped and talked to us and gave us some good information to keep us and our cars out of harms way during the afternoon drives.   It was not the typical, adversarial encounter most drivers have with the NCHP, but was a very friendly, sincere, and successful effort by a member of the North Carolina Highway Patrol to give us the benefit of his expertise and knowledge in advance, instead of having to deal with us after an accident.  In testimony to Trooper Sama’s efforts we had no accidents and everyone thoroughly enjoyed their trips across Hwy 129 that afternoon.  Trooper Sama is a credit to the NCHP and reflected the integrity and professionalism of each and every Highway Patrol Trooper I have ever encountered.  We had car owners at this event from all over the southeast and a few drove down from Pennsylvania; as a North Carolinian I can say I was proud of my Highway Patrol and the job Jason Sama did in representing this state ‘s Patrol.

Respectfully,
Bert Riggsbee
cc:
Highway Patrol Commander


COL. W. Fletcher Clay


4702 Mail Service Center


Raleigh, North Carolina 27699

